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I have been a Port Angeles resident for 51 years, I encourage the DOE to require Rayonier to clean
up the harbor, soil, and groundwater to the highest level possible with current technology which
would be Option 5. Rayonier polluted the Port Angeles harbor for far too long and DOE has been
seriously delinquent in requiring Rayonier to clean up the harbor. The creosote pilings should have
been removed back in the late 1990's. We know the pilings continue to pollute! Our harbor is a rare
asset which the local residents deserve to have back in as clean a manner as possible. i recognize
quite a bit of the damaging pollution cannot be undone. However, Rayonier has had all these years
to invest their millions so the difference between option SL3 and SL5 which Rayonier has kept
their $$ in the bank, they could have earned quite a lot on not cleaning up the site since there was
enough data showing contamination many year ago. The land is private and zoned industrial, I get
that, but the eventual earthquakes will possibly allow the contaminated soil to end up back in the
harbor. This is the community's harbor and Rayonier needs to do the right thing and clean up and
truck the contaminated soil off site to a hazardous waste disposal site that isn't near our harbor
where we fish and crab! I thank DOE for all the work to monitor and summarize the data, now lets
get this ordered to be cleaned up so the community can be proud of what we are leaving to future
generations! DOE should be protective of future generations, not protective of corporations above
the environment. Thank you,


